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Town of Wales
Joint Finance Committee with Board of Selectman and Capital Improvement Planning Committee

 Meeting Minutes
Monday March 14, 2022 at 5:00 pm
Town of Wales Highway Department
Members attending: Jessica Miller, Ed Fisher, Shannon Grasso
Public attending: Pam Deluc, Chris Ryan, Ethan Shaw, Colby DuVerger, Nathan Piazzo, Rod Kincaid, William Matchett, John Grasso, Guy Lucia, Robyn Chrabascz
Called to order at 5:00 pm
1.  Road Commissioner presentation:

Wales Road Commissioner, Chris Ryan, presented his FY 2023 budget at the Highway Department for the Board of Selectmen, Finance Committee and Capital Improvement Planning Committee.  
Key points include:
1. The General Highway account has been underfunded for several years.  This account includes road repairs such as filing pot holes, purchasing stone and gravel etc. Typically, a reserve fund transfer is requested annually due to underfunding and increase in need. In FY 2023, an increase of $20,000 will help to adequately fund this account.  Currently, seven drainage culvert pipes need to be replaced.  The additional funds will go to this project as well.

2.  Machine rental line item has an increase of $8,000 to rent an excavator in the summer to replace the seven culverts. The highway department does not have the proper equipment to complete this project.  
3. Highway Gas & Oil  line item has an increase of $8,000.  The cost of gas and diesel has risen sharply this year.  In addition, the highway garage needs a new furnace; this increase would cover the cost of heating fuel.  Currently, the garage is using a furnace that burns waste oil.  This furnace is unreliable and is need of replacement.  Several days this winter there was no heat in the garage because the furnace did not work.  

4. Small tools and supplies line item has a requested amount of $5,000.  This line item was not funded last year.  The highway department does not own certain sets of tools needed to repair vehicles.  In addition, the highway department does lawn maintenance for all town buildings.  Some of the lawn mowing and snow removal equipment needs to be replaced.  
5. The vehicle maintenance line item has a proposed increase of $28,000.  The highway department has a fleet of 4 dump trucks and 1 pick-up truck.  In addition, there is a street sweeper, backhoe, and brush cutter.  All of these vehicles are in need of major repairs due to lack of maintenance and funding.  Unfortunately, this has led to expensive but necessary repairs to keep the fleet road worthy and safe to use.  

6. The highway department sometimes has to rely on neighboring towns to help with road repairs and equipment.  Recently, the highway department had to utilize Brimfield’s hose crimper to repair a truck.  The highway commissioner would like the department to be self-sufficient; the increase in some of these line items would help achieve this goal.
7. There was discussion regarding the Monson Rd project.  The project has taken longer than expected with the design phase.  The initial cost for the project did not consider legal easements.  National Grid has so far refused to pay for any utility work along Monson Rd.  The Town of Wales is actively working on these issues.  
8. Chris Ryan also reviewed capital improvement expenditures, which could include repairs to the garage.  

2. Adjourn: 
Ms. Miller asked for a motion to adjourn at 5:53 pm.

MOTION: Ms. Grasso made the motion to adjourn

SECOND: Mr. Fisher seconded the motion.

VOTE: All in favor
Respectfully Submitted by Jessica Miller
Reserve balance before meeting: $36,707.61
Reserve balance after meeting: $36,707.61
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